

City Clerk's Office

Ulli S. Watkiss City Clerk

Tel: 416-392-7340 Fax: 416-392-1879 Web: www.toronto.ca

Merle MacDonald Planning and Growth Management Committee email: pgmc@toronto.ca City Hall, 10th Floor, West 100 Queen Street West Toronto, Ontario M5H 2N2

Secretariat

November 13, 2008

To: North York Community Council

From: Planning and Growth Management Committee

Subject: Zoning Review of Reverse Slope Driveway Regulations

## Decision Advice and Other Information:

The Planning and Growth Management Committee:

- Recommended to City Council for consideration at its meeting on December 1, 2008, that: A.
  - 1. No general zoning amendments be considered for the North York District prior to consideration of a comprehensive draft city-wide zoning bylaw with respect to:
    - the definition of Boarding or Lodging Houses, and a.
    - reverse slope driveways. h.
  - 2. No statutory public hearing be held with respect to the above.
- В. Forwarded the item to the North York Community Council for information.

## Background:

The Planning and Growth Management Committee on November 13, 2008, considered a report (October 30, 2008) from the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning Division, entitled "Zoning Review of Reverse Slope Driveway Regulations".

for City Clerk